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Pamela S. Whitten, Ph.D. 
Provost and Senior VP for Academic Affairs 
University of Georgia 
 
Dear Provost Whitten,  
 
With this note we submit our completed proposal to establish an interdisciplinary Health Informatics Institute 
(HII) at UGA. The proposal has developed positively since I sent a draft two weeks ago.  It still focuses on 
three areas of opportunity for UGA: Public Health Informatics, Health Care Informatics, and Health Systems 
Modeling, but with more detail about our resources, intentions and alliances.   
 
We seek approval for the Institute as a structure for teaching and research in health informatics. With the two 
faculty funded by the hiring initiative and a third new hire this fall, we already have the   professors needed to 
teach the new courses, and their terms of employment include the creation of new health informatics 
coursework.  In fact, some new course proposals have already been submitted to Curriculum Systems.  With 
those courses in place and the Institute approved, we intend to submit a full curriculum proposal as early as 
next semester to the Graduate School and the UGA Curriculum Committee.  Many of the additional courses 
needed already exist on campus. This combination of resources could allow the new program to commence as 
early as Fall 2017. 
 
As I mentioned before, we met with Don Leo and the founders of the Georgia Institutes of Informatics.  They 
agree that our program would fit very well as one of their affiliated institutes. This relationship is addressed in 
Section 11 of the proposal.   
 
We have now also worked closely with Jessie Kissinger, Director of the Institute for Bioinformatics (IOB), to 
understand how our programs are differentiated but will still support each other.   In fact, the positive 
discussion of IOB and HII in the report (Section 4 paragraphs 3-5) was reviewed and revised by Dr. Kissinger.    
 
Another very positive development is our deepening collaboration with the Medical Partnership.  Meetings 
with Shelley Nuss and some of her faculty confirm that they will contribute to the Institute's efforts in the 
health care informatics direction (Section 12.1) and that they see the Institute as a positive path for increased 
interaction with UGA programs. 
 
We continue to believe that UGA has an opportunity now not only to join the many other universities in the 
region and nation with established programs in the health informatics field but also to do so in a way that will 
bring UGA early recognition for its innovation and impact.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
      Phillip L. Williams, Ph.D. 
      Dean 
 
PLW/dsb  






































































